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From the Pew learns about evolution
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After a one-week hiatus, From the Pew returns, visiting Grace United Church of Christ in downtown Frederick.

As interim pastor, the Rev. Doug Griffin is specializing in assisting the congregation find a pastor who is the right fit.

If for no other reason, Grace UCC has been my favorite church to visit so far because it took me approximately two minutes and nine seconds to walk there from my apartment.

It was the first time I've worn a watch since my last college track meet in April.

Griffin has been at Grace UCC since Oct. 4. Although church membership has declined over the past decade, Griffin said the congregation lives up to its name: grace.

"They embody joyful community and are dedicated to being a caring presence in Frederick," Griffin said in an e-mail. "Dedication to making a difference and contributing generously to the needs of its members and neighbors in Frederick and beyond forms a clear part of the congregation's self-identity."

Longtime church member Earl Bartgis had told me that Grace was an aging congregation, but it still caught me a bit off-guard when there was no one else in the sanctuary around my age.

Three children and one couple who I guessed to be in their mid- to late 20s attended the service.

Bartgis told me after the service that the church is concerned it hasn't been attracting younger members, but it's something members plan to work on, especially as they search for a new pastor.

Grace was formed in 1898, and the congregation has been worshipping at its location on East Second Street since 1903. The sanctuary has a traditional feel to it.

When I spoke to him before the service, church council President Jerry Princler said Grace was a smaller congregation but it had a real family atmosphere.

Between 50 and 60 people attended Sunday's service.

One thing I found interesting about the church and that family atmosphere was during announcements and open prayers, the congregation passed around a microphone to make announcements.

Six or eight people asked for prayers for family or friends; four people made announcements ranging from an engagement announcement to the results of a church cookie sale.

I haven't been to another church yet where the congregation is involved like that.

After nearly four months as pastor of Grace UCC, Griffin said his favorite part of his ministry was walking into the uncertainty of the future.

"Helping Grace church to develop an accurate picture of itself now, rather than what Grace Church used to be or what folks feel it should be, is what excites me in my ministry here," he said.

Visiting Pastor Lee Barrett of Lancaster Theological Seminary delivered the sermon titled "What About the Dinosaurs?"

I was somewhat 
disappointed I didn't get to hear Griffin, but Barrett's thoughts about evolution and creation were pretty interesting.

His sermon went along with the Evolution Weekend theme and how the creation stories coexist with the theory of evolution.

After starting with stories of his childhood love of dinosaurs, Barrett compared the two beliefs to a heavyweight title match with two fighters slugging it out.

The perception that evolution and creation can't coexist isn't true, Barrett said, because everything is different -- including the two theories' time frames.

According to the Bible, the Earth is about 6,000 years old, while the theory of evolution states the Earth is about 15 billion years old.

"Science tells us what happened, why it happened, and what is likely to happen next," he said.

Barrett said the two theories shouldn't be considered rivals because you don't go to church to find out how the world began.

"You don't come to church for the same reasons that you tune in to the Discovery Channel," he said.

Rather than telling us how things happen, Christianity tells us how we should feel about our experiences, he said.

"Science asks how it happened," Barrett said. "Christianity asks why and what we should do about it."

The church service ran for about an hour and 15 minutes.

Grace UCC holds one service every Sunday at 11 a.m. Christian Education for all ages starts at 9:45 a.m.

